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We did arrive in Homassasa FL. On February 11
th
 and started a Missions Conference on the 12

th
. At 

Faith Baptist Church. It was a great joy for us to re-connect with long 

time friends from New England, John and Holly Mclean. They have 

been serving at this church for several years. The conference went 

very well. The FPO exceeded $34,000 at the end of the meeting. We 

became acquainted with two additional missionary families while in 

Florida, Brett and Jenny Hoffman, missionaries to New Zealand, and 

Mike and Tammy Ring, missionaries to Brazil. We also attended ser-

vices at Bible Baptist Church at New Port Richie while we were in the 

area. Pastor Jerry Bloxton was gracious and allowed me to teach 

Sunday School in this great church. We were privileged to attend the 

GIBF meeting in Covington, GA., and attend the wedding of our 

grandson, Joshua Lewis, in Hiawassee, GA. Pastor Walters intro-

duced me to Brad Jenkins, Pastor of Chapel Street Baptist Church, 

Landis, NC. I preached there on March 8
th
 and gained a new family of 

friends and prayer partners. On March 11
th
 we flew to Washington for 

a Missions Conference with Valley Baptist Church in Pacifica, WA. It 

also was a great meeting where the people had a mind to give. I then 

preached at Bible Baptist Church, Puyallup, WA., where Marvin 

Mckenzie is the pastor. By this time, the pandemic was beginning to 

affect the Seattle area severely. I had several other meetings on the 

calendar which have been canceled for the time being. We are back 

in Rock Hill, SC., at Southside Baptist Church, in our motorhome. 

Pastor and Mrs. Walters have treated us like family and the church 

has been gracious about us sheltering in place here until it is safe to 

move about.  The Lord has been gracious to protect us and keep us 

healthy in spite of the prevailing circumstances. Thank you for praying 

for us and supporting us as we attempt to help the churches and the 

missionaries. 

 

With all best wishes, 

Robert Lewis 

I Cor 15:58 

Dear Friends,


